
 

 

Date: 30/11/2022                                                                                                      Time: 3.00 PM 
 

  Minutes 

▪ The meeting started with a silent prayer. 

▪ Secretary Dr. N. Anil Kumar welcomed the executive members. He also thanked 

one and all for the active participation during the NAAC revisit dated 13th and 

14th October 2022. 

▪ Principal Fr. Jolly Andrews thanked the entire Alumni family for their very 

valuable presence and support during the NAAC revisit. He specially thanked 

Dr. K. Radhakrishnan who waited online very long for the NAAC team 

interaction. He also specially thanked Fr. Paul Achandy, Vice-Chancellor, Christ 

deemed to be university, Bangalore for his support during the NAAC revisit. 

▪ Principal Fr. Jolly Andrews opined that the participation for the last year 

Students Union Alumni Meet was too low, and that we need much revived and 

active participation. 

▪ Students Union Alumni meet for this year was decided to conduct on Saturday, 

10th December 2022 at 5.00pm in offline mode in Fr. Jose Thekkan A/C seminar 

hall. Meeting will also be available in online mode for sake of the outstation 

members.  

▪ It was also decided in the meeting that the Union Alumni members shall take 

part in the Annual Alumni meet with their family members. All the departments 

are requested to inform previous Union Alumni members of their individual 

department. 

▪ V. P. Anto sir shared his consent regarding the relevance of Global Alumni meet. 

He mentioned that the very idea of Global Alumni meet started during the Covid-

19 pandemic. Now that there is no more such situation, do we really need this.  

▪ Meeting considered a change in timing of Annual Alumni Meet conducted in 

March every year. A discussion was opened whether the meet should be 

changed to evening. After detailed discussion the meeting came to the 

conclusion that the timing remains same as of the previous years.  

▪ Principal announced the name of members and the amount contributed by them 

to the Alumni Trust account.  



 

 

▪ Meeting reminded all members that the contributions to Alumni Trust account 

is deductible under Income Tax Act Section 80G. It will also be mentioned in the 

receipt received from the Alumni Trust.  

▪ Meeting informed the members present, to pass the information about the 

Income Tax deduction to other members also.  

▪ Mr. Jaison Parekkadan proposed the Vote of Thanks. 


